WEEKLY BULLETIN

SUMMER TERM 2019

Friday 7th June



SCHOOL OFFICE CONTACT DETAILS TEL: 020 8394 3532

EMAIL: Office1@wallacefieldsjun.surrey.sch.uk

SCHOOL LETTERS SENT HOME BY PARENTMAIL /IN BOOKBAGS

- Year 6 food tasting £1.50 donation
- Year 4 white hankie for Heritage Ceramics
- Year 5 Science fair reminder
- Happy Puzzle Maths Day today

- Year 5 Science Tasting Session
- Isle of Wight Pocket Money Reminder
- French Trip pocket money reminder

KEY DATES FOR NEXT WEEK

Monday 10 th June	Heritage Ceramics & Kenyan cultural visit to Year 4
Wednesday 12 th June	• Isle of Wight trip medications to Mrs Bruen in school reception - 8.45am or 3.30pm
	French trip medications to Mrs Clayton Year 6 Unit Room - 8.45am
Thursday 13 th June	Year 5 & 6 Lifebus – Parents welcome 9.00-9.30am
	PTA Summer Disco - 5.15-6.30PM
Friday 14 th June	Year 3 Butser Farm Assembly – parents welcome 9.00-9.30
	Year 6 Food tasting 1.30pm

IMPORTANT - WHOLE SCHOOL

DINNER MONEY NOW DUE

Dinner money statements were sent out at the end of last half term and dinner money is now due.

MATHS PUZZLE COMPANY

On Wednesday this week the children really enjoyed working as teams solving problems thanks to the games and activities by the happy puzzle company. They helped with mathematical logic problems. Look at our twitter feed for some great photos of the children taking part. You might be interested in buying some of the games to use at home, see the link attached. https://www.happypuzzle.co.uk

HEATHLY EATING WEEK - WHO WILL BRING IN THE HEALTHIEST PACKED LUNCH?

It's Healthy Eating Week next week 10th to 14th June 2019. We are setting a challenge to the children who eat packed lunches and will be awarding certificates to the healthiest packed lunch.

MATHS QUIZ TEAM SUCCESS

On Thursday 6th June our maths quiz team Ryan A, Oscar W & Tom K from Year 6 and Ayaan J from Year 5, competed in a regional maths quiz competition. Our AMAZING Maths Quiz Club team SMASHED it in our first heat yesterday! They went in to the lead on question 3 and stayed there for the rest of the competition! Out of a possible 2100 points, we scored 1895! Absolutely amazing! Well done team! Also we would like to congratulate the other two quiz team candidates Diana J & Oliver D for being fantastic too but we could only send 4 participants to the competition.

SCIENCE FAIR

A truly amazing array of extremely engaging and thought provoking science displays at this year's Year 5 Science Fair in the hall. The children have worked extremely hard and the showcases were stunning. The hall burst into an exhibition of tables including investigations into alkalis and acids, infra-red alarms, metal memory, muscles and bones, heart function, paper planes, tooth decay, rugby and netball science, volcanoes, phosphorescence and fruit batteries to name but a few. Well done to all of them.

YEAR 6

YEAR 6 - FOOD TASTING - FRIDAY 14TH JUNE 2019

On Friday 14th June all Year 6 children will be taking part in a French Food Tasting session. To cover the cost of the food, **children will need to bring in £1.50**.

FRENCH RESIDENTIAL TRIP - MEDICATIONS

If your child is on <u>any</u> medication, including inhalers, medicine, epipens, or needs travel sickness pills for the return journey; then please see Mrs Clayton before school in the Year 6 Unit Room on Wednesday 12th June at 8.45am. Please make sure that clear instructions are given and that medicines are <u>clearly named</u> and <u>are in their original packaging</u>.

FRENCH RESIDENTIAL TRIP - POCKET MONEY

Please can you bring in €20 pocket money in a <u>named purse</u> (not an envelope) into the school office as soon as possible as the deadline has now passed. **Small change** is much better than one €20 note.

YEAR 5 & 6

PARENTS WELCOME ONTO THE LIFE EDUCATION BUS THURSDAY 13th JUNE

Year 5 & Year 6 children will receive a visit from a Life Education Centre mobile classroom on Thursday 13th June. Parents will have the opportunity to **view the bus from 8.40 to 8.50am** before the children's sessions. If you are interested in viewing the bus please pop onto the bus, which will be parked in the playground, during this time.

MINI TENNIS FESTIVAL - 12th JUNE 12.30-3.00pm

On Wednesday 12th June, selected children from Years 5 & 6 will participating in a tennis tournament at the Ebbisham Tennis Club from 12.30 – 3.00pm.

YEAR 5

ISLE OF WIGHT RESIDENTIAL TRIP MEDICATIONS REMINDER

All medicines including epipens, spare inhalers and travel sickness tablets (if required) should be given to Mrs Bruen on **Wednesday 12th June at 8.45am or 3.30pm** after school in the reception area. All medicines that children require must be clearly labelled, in their original packaging and with the child's name and full written instructions for administration and dosage. Only new treatments such as antibiotics should be handed in on the morning of the trip.

ISLE OF WIGHT RESIDENTIAL TRIP POCKET MONEY

The children should bring £5.00 pocket money with them in a purse which can be used for the first day in Ryde.

Additionally £4.00 (in pound coins please) should be sent to school in a clearly labelled envelope by Wednesday 12th June. This is to spend during the week on the PGL site and will be distributed to the children on a daily basis.

YEAR 4

HERITAGE CERAMICS

On **Monday 10**th **June 2019** we will receive a visit from <u>Heritage Ceramics</u>. For our Geography topic, we are studying life in Kenya. The children will spend a whole day learning about Kenyan storytelling, talk about costume and music & dance as well as tie and dye techniques and mask making. For the tie dying the children will need a large white hankie or piece of material of similar size but we will remind you nearer the time.

YEAR 3

BUTSER FARM ASSEMBLY - FRIDAY 14th JUNE 9.00-9.30AM

Parents welcome to come in to watch the Year 3's assembly on their Butser Farm trip 9.00-9.30am.

SPORTS NEWS

Yr 6 KWIK CRIKET TOURNAMENT

Friday 17th May we participated in the borough cricket tournament at the Epsom Cricket Club and played some fabulous games to earn ourselves a place in the finals. We played brilliantly once again but unfortunately, St. Martin's played slightly more brilliantly than us, so we finished as competition runners up. Well done to Ben G, Ben H, Billy, Daniel McN, Elliot, George K, James, Louis, Oliver W and a very brave Tristan from year 4 who stepped in at the last minute to ensure we weren't short of players and was amazing!

Yrs 3 & 4 MINI TENNIS TOURNAMENT

On Monday 20th May, a team of four Year 3's and four Year 4's competed in the borough tennis tournament at the Epsom Tennis Club. For most of them, this was their first experience of playing at all (which was the emphasis of the competition) although not all the other schools got that memo! We all had a lovely afternoon and the children enjoyed the experience, most / all of whom are keen to play more often now which is wonderful. Well played to Aaliyah-Zaina, Alex K, Freya P, Hannah J, Janine, Manny, Thomas W & Zac.

SPORTS KIT

Please can all outstanding sports kit (football, rugby & netball) be returned TO THE BOX IN 6C as soon as possible. Some football and rugby kits are being sent in without the red socks; please ensure complete kits are all returned. Any lost items will have to be paid for so that they can be replaced. Thank you.

SCHOOL NEWS AND REMINDERS

CONSIDERATE DRIVING AND PARKING

A crash occurred on Dorling Drive today at pick up due to inconsiderate driving and parking. Please drive carefully near our school as this puts children at risk.

DO YOU HAVE THE WRONG SCOOTER?

Please can you check that you have not picked up the wrong scooter by mistake from school. A purple JD Bug scooter with two small wheels which has been lost. There is one left at school but it is a slightly different model - with one big wheel at the front and a small wheel at the back. Please also note all scooters should be named. Thank you.

SCHOOL BOOKS AMNESTY

We have lots of school library and class books missing so please return any books you find. With many children away on school residential trips over the next few weeks, it is a good opportunity to tidy bedrooms. All will have a Wallace Field Junior school stamp inside them and a reading colour sticker on the spine, plus class books have a red label on the cover. No fines, punishments or sanctions will be involved so do not worry, just drop them back into the library boxes asap.

PTA

SUMMER DISCO – THURSDAY 13th JUNE 5.15-6.30PM

Tickets are £5 on the door and include a snack and a drink. It won't be possible without parent volunteers, so please email wfjspta@gmail.com if you are able to help ticking off children as they arrive and leave and serving water & snacks.

HAMPER DONATIONS NEEDED FOR CELEBRATION EVENING AND FAIR FRIDAY 5th JULY 3.30-7.30PM

We would like the children to bring in themed items for our Raffle this week. We have included some suggestions for each year group, but please do use your imagination and creativity! Please put all donations into the **labelled bags provided in classrooms. Year 3's Hamper theme** is "Girls' Pampering Night In" e.g. bubble bath, nail polish, slippers, nail file or perfume. **Year 4's Hamper theme** is "Man Cave" e.g. beer, pork scratchings, aftershave, shower gel or something sporty. **Year 5 & 6's Hamper theme** is "Luxury Food and Drink" e.g. chocolates, biscuits, chutney, tea or filter coffee.

SIGN UP TO HELP AT THE CELEBRATION EVENING AND FAIR FRIDAY 5th JULY 3.30-7.30PM

Sign up quickly to get your favourite slot and persuade a friend to join you too. Click on the link attached. https://app.ptasocial.com/events/56063

COMMUNITY

Focussing on SEND siblings



Speaking up for the families of children & young people with additional needs in Surrey



When one child has additional needs it can be a difficult balancing act to care for them and try to avoid affecting their brothers and sisters...

Family Voice Surrey invites parents for coffee and chat about supporting siblings and promoting family harmony.

Friday 21st June 1.30-2.30

St. Barnabas Church, Temple Road, EPSOM KT17 8HA We also welcome
Cathy who will talk about
her work with
Surrey Young Carers and
with My Time 4 Young
Carers Ewell, supporting
the siblings of children and
young people with SEN

You are welcome to drop in, but please email becky.r@familyvoicesurrey.org to help us prepare.





Mum-Dance, the 1980's Dance Class for Mum Bodies is coming to our school mums after sellout classes across the UK!! Come to Mum-Dance and Strike a Pose. Come to Mum-Dance and get YOU back.

> Pre-book your classes now at www.mum-dance.co.uk